Dear Parents/Guardians of 8th Grade Students,

We are pleased to announce a special end-of-year field trip to Knott's Berry Farm for our 8th-grade students! This trip, planned for **Tuesday, May 27th, 2025**, will serve as a memorable celebration of their final year at Luiseño School.

The buses will depart from campus promptly at 8:45 AM, and we plan to return to campus at approximately 7:00 PM. Please ensure your child arrives at school on time to allow for a timely departure.

The cost of the trip is as follows:

- Students without a Knott's Berry Farm pass: \$53.00
- Students with a Knott's Berry Farm pass: \$5.00 (This helps to cover transportation costs.)

To reserve your child's spot, please return the completed permission slip and payment to the school bookkeeper no later than **May 7th**, **2025**. We have a tight deadline for this trip and space is limited, so prompt submission is encouraged.

The information below contains important information regarding student expectations and guidelines. To ensure a safe and enjoyable experience for all, we ask that you review the following rules and reminders with your student. These are based on school policies and guidelines used for previous school events:

- School Rules and Dress Code: All school rules and the school dress code will be in effect during the field trip.
- Student Conduct: Students are expected to exhibit respectful and responsible behavior throughout the trip. Any behavior that violates school rules may result in disciplinary action.
- Supervision: School staff and chaperones will supervise students at Knott's Berry Farm. Students will be allowed to explore the park in designated small groups and must stay with their assigned group members.
- Liability: Students are responsible for their personal belongings. The school is not responsible for lost, stolen, or damaged items.
- Medical Information: Please ensure the school has current medical information and emergency contact details for your child. If your child requires medication during the trip, please provide it to the supervising staff with clear instructions.
- Transportation: Students must travel to and from Knott's Berry Farm on the buses provided.
- Field Trip Eligibility: To be eligible to attend the field trip, students must adhere to the behavior policy. This includes:

- Maintaining at least a 2.0 GPA and no more than one "F" on the most recent grade check.
- Having all debts to the school paid (library fines, etc.).
- Being in good standing with the transportation department.
- Having satisfactory citizenship grades (no more than one "N" or "U" and no suspensions or PBIs for the 1st and/or 2nd semester).
- o Being in good standing with behavior, as approved by administration.
- Not being chronically absent (missing school 10% or more) and not having excessive tardies or unserved assigned detentions.

Please return the bottom portion of the signed permission slip with your payment to the bookkeeper.
By signing below, you give your student permission to attend the Knott's Berry Farm field trip on May 27th, 2025, and acknowledge that you and your student have read and agree to all school rules and guidelines.
Student's Name:
Student's Signature:
Parent/Guardian Signature:
Printed Name:
Parent/Guardian's Telephone Number:
(Phone number should be where you can be reached during the event, if needed)
Please mark one:
 My child needs a ticket to Knott's Berry Farm \$53.00 My child has a Knott's Berry Farm pass \$5.00 (I understand that I must provide proof of a valid pass for the date of the field trip.)

Please note: Knott's Berry Farm is cashless. There are kiosks at the park where students can exchange cash for a prepaid card.